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Donna Conkling

From: Steve Pappalardo

Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2018 6:04 PM

To: proscars@aol.com; Mayor; Brian Gray; Robert Kaczmarek; Clerk's Department

Subject: RE: PRC Spring/Summer 2018 Printed Brochure With a Junior Tennis Permit Fee of $ 65

Attachments: 20180403174152610.pdf; 20180403173732988.pdf

Bob, 

 

Attached please find the Village Board resolution approving the Recreation Fees and Charges Schedule for FY 

2018/19.  The resolution was approved unanimously by the Village Board at their February 13, 2018 meeting.  This 

approval was subsequent to a lengthy discussion on the proposed fee changes at the Board’s publically noticed and 

open Finance Committee meeting on January 18, 2018.  Also attached are the applicable pages from the supporting 

memorandum for all recommended fee changes to the tennis program.  Finally the applicable page from the adopted 

Fees and Charges Schedule identifying the year-to-year increase in the Youth Tennis Permit is attached. 

 

Unfortunately, the Recreation Department’s spring/summer brochure lists the FY2017/18 Junior Tennis Permit fee of 

$65.00 as opposed to the FY2018/19 fee of $75.00.  As the majority of residents register and pay for Recreation Dept. 

programs on-line, and our website lists the correct fee of $75.00, we have not had an issue with the misprint in the 

brochure.  The Recreation Superintendent also reports that he has yet to receive complaints about the $10.00 increase 

and enrollment is about where it was last year, in spite of the recent March storms impacting and disrupting the 

residents at the tail end of winter.  The $65 fee identified in the brochure is unfortunate, however there has been no 

expressed concerns at this point, other than your email.  Please feel free to refer the concerned residents to Brian who 

will be happy to discuss the fee increase with them.  

 

As always, thanks for your feedback. 

 

Regards, 

 

Steve 

 

From: proscars@aol.com [mailto:proscars@aol.com]  

Sent: Tuesday, April 03, 2018 3:14 PM 

To: Mayor <mayor@scarsdale.com>; Steve Pappalardo <spappalardo@scarsdale.com>; Brian Gray 

<bgray@scarsdale.com>; Robert Kaczmarek <rkaczmarek@scarsdale.com>; Clerk's Department <clerk@scarsdale.com> 

Subject: PRC Spring/Summer 2018 Printed Brochure With a Junior Tennis Permit Fee of $ 65 

 
To All :  
 
The  PRC  Spring/Summer 2018  printed  brochure with a  Junior Tennis  Permit 
fee of  $ 65  on page 10 was recently sent  to  all  Scarsdale  residents .  We have received  
calls from several residents  in favor  of  the  $ 65  fee for youth  the same as  the 2017  fee. 
 
We urge  the  Village  to  honor  the  fee posted  in the  Village  brochure.  There  was no  public 
notice  for  a discussion  of   the tennis fees. 
 
Bob Harrison,  Director 
Scarsdale Summer Youth Tennis League 
 
65 Fox Meadow Road 
Scarsdale, NY 10583 
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914 725-0962 


